
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
St Mary’ s Parish Warracknabeal 
 

Parish Priest Fr Neville Stanislaus.  
11 Lyle Street Warracknabeal, 53941062 
Parish Secretary,  
Cath Bellis—stmpcw@gmail.com,  
0434086534 
St Mary’s Primary School,  
Principal, Joy Quarrell, 53982001 
 

St Joseph’s Hopetoun. P.O Box 141  
Parish Secretary, Jacki Hogan 50833566 
St Joseph’s Primary School.  
Principal, Cynthia Maiden, 50833296 
 

St Patrick’s Nhill, 33 Leahy Street, Nhill. 
Contact Ann Munro—53929272 
St Patrick's Primary School.  
Principal, Kathryn Bendall, 53911575 
 

St Mary’s Rainbow 
Contact Kath White, 53957261 
 

St Augustine’s Beulah 
Contact Brendan Naylor, 50837242 
 

St Patrick’s Minyip 
Contact Margaret Murphy, 53857479 
 

Last Weekends Collections 
Warrack:  
Planned Giving  $314.00 
Presbytery  $152.50 
 Hopetoun 
 Presbytery  $118.70 
 Hopetoun, Beulah, Rainbow 
 Planned Giving  $115.00 
 Beulah 
 Presbytery  $44.00 
 Nhill 
 Planned giving  $132.00 
 Presbytery  $155.00 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Roster for 
June 26 

Reader & 
Prayers 

Eucharistic 
Minister 

Offertory 
Procession 

Monthly 
Collector 

Cleaner Counter 

MASS 
10.30am 
 

K Bendall L Grayling M Jones R Picone M Millington D & A 
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PARISHES 

HOPETOUN 
Weekend Mass Times 
1st & 3rd weekend of the Month 
 
1st Saturday: Warrack  6.30pm 
 
3rd Saturday :Beulah  7.00pm 
 
1st Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Beulah  10.30am 
 
3rd Sunday: Hopetoun  9.00am 
  Rainbow  11.00am 
 
2nd & 4th weekend of the Month 
Saturday Minyip  6.00pm 
Sunday    Warrack  8.30am 
                 Nhill  10.30am 

Sunday 26th June  
Thirteenth Sunday of the  

Year 

 

Mass Times for Next Weekend  

Saturday— Warrack, 6.30 
Sunday— Hopetoun, 9.00am 

              Beulah, 10.30am 
NHILL 

LLA at 10.30am 
 

Next week’s Readings 
1st Reading: Isa 66:10-14 
2nd Reading: Gal 6:14-18 
Gospel: Lk 10:1-12, 17-20 

MINYIP 

 
St Marys School Report 
Wow, wow, wow. I actually cannot find the words to describe this situation…… Please come into our school via the front door, look 
up to your right and let us know what you think. This is the result of two large banners, Year of Mercy, 96 pieces of calico, mathemati-
cal thinking by Lentils (grades 5 and 6), Catholic Education Week celebrations and a final product of which we are  
immediately proud. My sincere thanks to children, staff, visiting children and staff from Sea Lake, Nhill and Hopetoun. We need to give a 
special mention to Bron Overall who spent many hours sewing these calico pieces together. This is truly amazing work. The ribbons 
which are placed throughout this display are the ribbons that were removed from the school fence. We have added these to this work as a 
reminder to all that we, at St Mary's, are providing a safe school for all who learn and work here. 
Sympathy 
On behalf of our school community we express our sympathy to Wendy, Matt and Jess Lang and families on the passing of  
Wendy’s mother. Our thoughts and prayers are with you at this time. 

******************************************************************************** 
Sympathy 
Our sincere condolences on the passing of Fr Justin’s Driscoll’s mother. Please keep the family in your thoughts and prayer’s. 
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Prayer for Year of Mercy 
Lord Jesus Christ, you have taught us to be merciful like the heavenly Father. 

And have told us that whoever see’s you, see’s him` 
Show us your face and we shall be saved. 

You are the visible face of the Invisible Father, of the God who manifests his 
Power above all by forgiveness and mercy. 

Let the Church be your visible face in the world. 
Send your spirit and consecrate every one of us with the Spirits anointing  

so that the Jubilee of Mercy  
may be a year of grace from the Lord. 

And your church, with renewed enthusiasm, may bring good news to the poor. 
We ask this of you, Lord Jesus through the intercession of Mary, Mother of Mercy 

You who live and reign with the Father And the Holy spirit for ever and ever. AMEN 

Lay Led Assemblies are held when no Mass is  
Scheduled 

Hopetoun Sunday  9.00am 
Rainbow Sunday  9.30am 
Beulah Sunday  9.30am 
Warrack Sunday  9.00am 
Minyip Sunday  10.00am 
Kaniva Sunday  9.00am 
Nhill Sunday  10.30am 

Pray for our Sick 
Lourdes Stanislaus 

Marj Parker 
Una Bartlett 

 
Recent Death 

Mark Cook 
Mrs Margo Driscoll  
[Fr Justin’s mother] 

 

Fr Neville received our card and 
thoughts and responded by email. This  
is a copy of his response. 
 “Thank you very much for your prayers, 
concern and support at this difficult 
time. I really appreciate your thoughts 
and support. Please extend my regards 
to everyone at St. Pat's, Nhill. 
Regarding Mum, I spoke to the doctor 
(palliative care) today. He told me 
that (this time) mum is not going to 
return home from the hospital. He is 
going to transfer mum from the ward to 
his palliative care unit. It is a wait-
ing game from now on. How long is a big 
question? I asked him to say about 
mum's health condition and he told me a 
few weeks.” 

End of Financial Year: 

This is a friendly reminder to our Annual givers  that the end of 

the financial year is  drawing near.  Parish Council  sincerely 

thanks all parishioners for their continuing financial support 

towards the Parish. 

Congratulations  to  Fred Webb who celebrated his 90th Birthday 

this week.  We hope he had a wonderful day last weekend with 

his family and friends. 
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July 3 

Lay  
Leaders 
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Eucharistic 
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Monthly 
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Cleaner Counter 

LLA 
10.30am 
 

K Clohesy & 
I Dart 

M Millington N Grayling Rob Weir L Fraser R Weir 






